
Memorandum 

CITY OF DALLAS □ATE  May 10, 2019

rn Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

susJEcT Margaret McDermott Bridge Status Update 

c: 

This memorandum provides an update on the status of the Margaret McDermott (1-30) 
Bridge project. On April 12, 2019, the City Manager, as directed by City Council at its 
meeting dated April 10, 2019, requested funding from the Trinity Park Conservancy to 
cover additional construction costs associated with the full retrofit which entails replacing 
all cables including a new lower cable anchorage assembly with a larger anchor rod 
(letter is attached as exhibit A). In addition, the City Manager requested a response from 
Trinity Park Conservancy no later than April 19, 2019. 

The City Manager received a response letter (attached as exhibit B) from the Trinity Park 
Conservancy dated April 19, 2019, indicating their fundraising efforts are concentrated 
on the successful completion of Harold Simmons Park and that they will consider ways 
to help upon concluding the fundraising efforts. 

In the absence of funding commitment by the Trinity Park Conservancy, the City has no 
other option than to move forward and pay the additional costs to get the project 
completed and reserves its right to pursue all other responsible third parties for these 
additional costs. 
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Exhibit B 

o Trinity Hello: 214.740.1616 Reimagine Our River. 

Park
Conservancy

April 19, 2019 

Mr. T.C. Broadnax 

City Manager 

City of Dallas 

1500 Marilla St., 4EN 

Dallas, TX 75201 

Dear Mr. Broadnax, 

Cilek: trinityparkconservancy.org 

Visit: 1444 Oak Lawn Ave. 

Ste 200 Dallas, TX 75207 

Several years ago, at the City of Dallas' request, funds were privately raised to support the 

City's aspiration for two signature bridges, with all development being the responsibility of 

the City and its governmental partners. We really appreciate all of the City's hard work and 

exceptional efforts. 

At this point, Trinity Park Conservancy's fundraising efforts are concentrated on the 

successful completion of Harold Simmons Park. As we finish fLindraising efforts, we will 

consider how we can be helpful. 

We remain dedicated to the City of Dallas and look forward to the opening of the Margaret 

McDermott Bridge. 

Sincerely, 

r{;� 
Deedie Rose 

Board Chair 




